ORANGE COUNTY CHAPTER * CALIFORNIA SOCIETY SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION

Nationally Instituted October 22, 1875 Organized July 4, 1876, Incorporated February 17, 1930 Chapter Chartered April 15, 1967

Board Meeting February 14, 2015

The meeting was opened by President Klingler at 1:55pm. Those in attendance included; President Jim Klingler, Secretary Jim Blauer, Treasurer Arthur Koehler, Past President Dan McKelvie, Past President Jim Fosdyck, Registrar Kent Gregory, Chaplain Richard Adams, Corresponding Secretary Gus Fischer and Vice-President John Ferris.

The minutes from the last Board Meeting had been typed up and emailed out by Recording Secretary Jim Blauer. Richard Adams moved that we accept them as written. This was seconded and the motion passed.

Kent spoke on the Spring State Meeting we are hosting. We need 100 room nights and have 35 registered so far. PG Brock will be in attendance and Richard will pick him up in his Rolls. Joe Dooley and Larry Guzy are also expected to attend from National.

We will need to figure out a registration table, packets, hospitality suite, name tags and meal tickets. The ladies tour will be of the Air Museum at John Wayne Airport. They will have a re-enactor do her Abigail Adams for their meeting.

For the Public Service awards, Jon Vreeland is working on the Fire Award, the EMT there is the Lifeguard who died trying to save a swimmer in Newport Beach and Law Enforcement Sheriff Sandra Hutchins.

Thursday night a dinner is planned for those National officers who arrive early. Friday night is the President's Dinner. Kent is working on press releases for the award ceremonies.

It was noted there are three Good Citizenship medals. The Bronze is for the chapter to present. Silver for the State to present and Gold is from National.

Gus noted there was a problem with the bank as documentation procedures have changed. They had to open a new business account, but leave the old one open until all checks from that account have been cashed. Bank of America keeps signature cards for six months then they throw them out.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00pm.

Respectfully Submitted March 14, 2015

James F. Blauer Recording Secretary